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Welcome back! 

I hope you all had a wonderful summer. 

Welcome! 

It’s been great to welcome the children back to school and great to have an opportunity to speak to many of you on the school gate. The 

children have already made us proud with how resilient they have been. 

I would like to welcome and to say how impressed we are with how our new Reception class. They have started with such confidence and have 

even joined in with assemblies this week! 

It’s been great to welcome Miss Weaver (Year 4) and Miss Bacon (Year 1) to our school along with Mrs Lindsay and Mrs Jarrett-Williams. They’ve all 

already made a huge contribution to our Carnforth Community. 

Events: 

As we head into the Autumn term, the events ever growing so please keep an eye out to check for updates. 

Timings: 

Please can I remind you that the school gates close at 8.45am. At this time, children should be in class and starting their learning. Being on time 

gives children the best possible start to their day and their learning. 

Uniform: 

The children have arrived back to school looking very smart. If you have something missing, please order through the Arbor App or speak to the 

office staff. Please make sure all uniform is labelled too, so we can help return that ‘lost’ item back to its owner! 

Arbor App: 

In App messaging is our main form of communication. Please make sure that notifications are switched on and you have access to this. If you are 

experiencing difficulties, please let us know. 

Have a restful weekend! 
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I would like to wish Nursery a warm welcome back to school and 

trust you all have had a relaxing break. I would also like to 

welcome our new children who have joined us this week. They 

have settled in beautifully and I can’t wait to see what their 

journey at Carnforth School holds for them. 

This term, we are going to be learning about our nursery, our 

family and ourselves – including our likes and dislikes. So far, as 

part of our nursery topic, we have been identifying and learning 

about different areas of our classroom and garden, learning all 

about our adults and who they are as well as learning who we 

can ask for help.  

Things to remember: 

If you are sending grapes in your child’s lunchbox, please ensure 

they are cut in half or quarters lengthways to avoid any risk of 

choking. 

Please can you send in any photos for us to display in our 

classroom. Baby photos, family photos, photos of grandparents, 

holiday photos etc. Please email them to 

office@carnforthschool.org. We would love to display them in our 

home corner to replicate a home from home environment. If you 

have already sent in your photos thank you, they are lovely. 

Many thanks, Mrs Hawkes 

 

 

Reception have had a great first full week at school. 

This week we have been practicing our good listening rules of 

sitting still, listening to all of the words, staying quiet and looking 

at the person who is talking. We have begun learning our 

sounds and this week we have learnt m,a,s,d.t. We use RWI to 

teach our phonics in school and their sayings to learnt to write 

the sounds. In maths we have begun learning numbers 1,2 and 

3. We have been subitising and spotting our numbers in different 

ways. We ended the week with our first session at forest school 

where we have enjoyed getting really muddy. 

NURSERY RECEPTION 
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Year 1 have settled in excellently! We had a fantastic first couple 

of weeks back at school, settling into our new environment. Our 

focus text has been the story  ‘Our class is a family’ which is all 

about looking out for each other and helping one another. In PE, 

we have been dancing to music which shows different emotions. 

We really enjoyed using the ribbons to move around the hall. This 

also reflects our learning in Music, recognising the pulse and 

rhythm of a beat. 

As Mathematicians we have been developing our knowledge of 

place value and number. The children have been using practical 

resources such as tens frames, number lines and counters, to 

support their learning of finding one more and one less than a 

given number.  

In Science, we have been learning to identify, name and label 

parts of their body. The children have had the opportunity to draw 

around each other with chalk and label different parts of their 

body.  

 

 

  

 

YEAR 1 



    

 

We’ve had a fantastic start to the Autumn term (This is me) in Year 4! 

The children have settled in brilliantly and are already showing great 

enthusiasm, curiosity, and resilience in their learning. Here’s a 

snapshot of what we have been up to. 

Maths:  We’ve been diving into place value, exploring the value of 

each digit and the columns they belong in. The children have done a 

fantastic job representing and partitioning numbers up to 1,000 and 

are now confidently working with numbers up to 10,000. We’ve used 

practical resources and visual models to deepen understanding. 

Writing:  Our writing is inspired by The Little Mouse’s Big                                                        

Book of Fears by Emily Gravett. We’ve been exploring                                                 

the mouse’s fears and reflecting on our own, using this                                                      

to build key life skills such as independence, curiosity,                                           

bravery, and resilience. The children have produced                                           

thoughtful and creative work, and we’re so proud of                                                        

their efforts. 

Reading: Our key author this term is Roald Dahl, and 

we’re currently reading The BFG. We’ve been focusing 

on comprehension skills, summarising what we’ve read, 

and exploring character appearance and personality 

traits. The children are really enjoying the magical world 

of giants and giant language! 

Art:  Our art topic this term is This Is Me, and we’ve been inspired by 

our writing book’s author and illustrator, Emily Gravett. We’ve 

explored hatching techniques and observational drawing, and the 

children have loved expressing their creative sides through sketching 

and detail work. 

Well done Year 4!  

The children have made a brilliant start to the year. We’re continuing 

to establish consistent routines and expectations, and we are so 

proud of how well they have settled in. 
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The children have had a great start to their term in                                                         

Year 5. We have established some good routines                                                                            

and have practised the listening rules by playing                                                                                

some fun games! 

As writers, we have been reading a book called How                                                                   

to Live Forever and learning about how to create a                                                                     

setting description. We have reactivated and                                                                       

developed our effective language to create                                                                                   

expanded noun phrases, similes and metaphors.  

 

As mathematicians, we have developed 

our knowledge of place value and have 

identified the value of digits up to 1 

million! We have begun to apply our 

knowledge to a range of problems 

including ordering and comparing 

numbers. 

As readers, we are reading a book by our key author, Micheal Morpurgo, 

called The Wreck of the Zanibar. We have enjoyed readers’ theatre where 

we get to practise how to read and perform stories. Sofia and Oliver are 

doing an amazing job at reading in front of the class!  

  

 

 

 

 

YEAR 5 

 

 

 

We have had a great start back to school in Year Six! 

As writers, we have been exploring the book The Boy, The Mole, 

The Fox and The Horse. We really enjoyed reading the 

inspirational quotes and exploring what they might mean for us. 

We are also using this time to reactivate core writing skills which 

we have explored previously.  

 

As readers we have kicked off this year with                                                             

a read penned by our key author Louis Sachar                                         

‘There’s a Boy in the Girls’ Bathroom’. This is a                                                     

story which explores friendship and school life.                                                 

We are excellent readers and have thoroughly                                       

enjoyed making connections as we have been                                              

reading.  

 

In PE, we are playing tag rugby. We looked at how to hold a 

rugby ball correctly and practiced passing it – some of us could 

even put a spin on it! We are excited to build this up and play 

mini matches.  
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IMPORTANT INFORMATION 
 Tuesday 23rd September 

 

Reception to Year 6 Pupils 

All parents must complete the consent 

form, even to decline. Without it, your 

child may miss out. 

If you have not already completed this 

form, please complete by Monday 15th 

September - thank you. 

Vaccination UK Immunisation 

 

Monday 29th September 

 
School photos are being taken of all 

pupils. These will be individual and also 

with siblings, if applicable. Please ensure 

your child is wearing their full school 

uniform and their best smile!  

 
 

https://midlands.schoolvaccination.uk/flu/2025/worcestershire


DIARY DATES 
      September                  October 

  



  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This Month’s Q&A technology tips  

proprius. In consequat os quae nulla magna. Delenit 

abdo esse quia, te huic. Ratis neque ymo, venio illum 

pala damnum. Aptent nulla aliquip camur ut consequa.  

                                                                                                                                                                            

    

 

   

 



     



Who’s who at Carnforth? 

Mr P Prigg – 
Headteacher 

Mrs K Finnegan – 
Deputy Headteacher 

Mrs V Smith – SENDCo 

Mrs R Furlong – Family Support 
Worker 

Mrs S McCormack – Pastoral 
Regulation Support Worker 

 

Miss K Walters – 
Office Manager 

Mrs R Ranscombe - 
School Secretary 

Mrs J Hawkes – Nursery 
Manager 

Miss E Aranyosi – Early 
Years Practitioner 

Miss B Cole – 
Reception Teacher 

Mrs F Begum &        
Mrs C Jarrett-Williams 
– Teaching Assistants 

Miss C Bacon –              
Year 1 Teacher 

Mrs J Wilson, Miss M 
Parkes & Miss L Rice – 

Teaching Assistants 

Miss B East –              
Year 3 Teacher 

Miss E Holland & 
Mrs S Kenwrick – 

Teaching Assistants 

 

Miss N Weaver –              
Year 4 Teacher 

Miss M Smith & Miss J Jones 
– Teaching Assistants 

 

Miss C Wall –              
Year 2 Teacher 

Miss R Burnham – 
Teaching Assistant 

 

Mr L Atkinson – Year 5 
Teacher 

Mrs R Akhtar &                              
Miss E Arrowsmith – 
Teaching Assistants 

Miss A Ferguson –              
Year 6 Teacher 

Mrs K Lindsay– 
Teaching Assistant 

Mrs J Jones, Mrs M 
Pegram, Mrs J Lord & 

Mr S Jeffries – 
Lunchtime Supervisors 

Mr S Jeffries –              
Site Manager 

Miss J Lord &                   
Mrs T Woodward - 

Cleaners 

 


